STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE



September 17, 2013


TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert  Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair





Rick Sanders
Kevin McLeod
Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector

MEMBERS ABSENT
Loretta Johnson





Brian Wodka
STAFF PRESENT 

John Papavasiliou, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
 OTHERS PRESENT
 members of the public
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers’ business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the July 16, 2013  meeting as written.  
COMPLAINTS:

Mr. Restivo reported to the members that 1 complaint was reviewed in the complaint committee and determined to close complain # SE-41001.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr McLeod and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the complaint committee.  Counsel advised the Board of the complaint committee process.
NEW BUSINESS:  Correspondence

The Board reviewed an e-mail correspondence regarding a
OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Papavasiliou advised the members that he will work with Acting Commissioner Vorgetts regarding their request for identification badges for Board members.  He also said that the Board’s flyer can serve the purpose of identifying some of the basic information of the Board.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:
Mr. Norris, Chair, thanked Mr. Sanders for initiating the flyer that sets forth the requirements for each grade of stationary engineers.  It was suggested that a revision date be noted on the flyer and a link to the website be added for the public’s convenience.   
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Mr. Papavasiliou advised the members in reference to updating the website, adding a vacant boiler manufacturer and design industry member to the list of open seats listed for the Stationary Engineers Board.
The Director presented information on the statistics for first-time test takers and repeat test takers, the number of items in the test bank of questions, references and topic names for the Board’s review.  The Board discussed the number of questions in the pool of questions and various other statistics.  Mr. Papavasiliou will request a representative from PSI Examination Services to meet with this Board in the future to review the test bank of questions.
NEW BUSINESS:
Mr. Sanders suggested that the Board review the test bank of questions at least every 10 years and make necessary changes to the questions or add questions to the license examinations as needed.  He also suggested a statistical report comparing Maryland examinees and pass/fail rates with that of other States.  Mr. Papavisiliou agreed to contact PSI, testing contractor requesting this information.
The Board discussed the offering the license examinations in other languages and what references applicants are using to study for the license examinations. Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board that interpreters are permitted upon request.  The members suggested a conference call with PSI.
The Board discussed a change on the requirement for 1st and 2nd grade stationary engineer license examination application.   Those individuals applying with a 4-year degree in mechanical engineering from an accredited university or college must also provide 6 months of work experience.  The Board will consider a legislative proposal at a future Board meeting.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

The Board received an e-mail requesting the definition of license requirements for heat recovery steam generator. Staff will respond and refer to the specific website. 
REGULATIONS:

With no public comments to consider, Motion (III) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr.  Sanders and unanimously carried to take final action on the adoption of General Regulations, 09.17.01 with provisions pertaining to responsibilities of a licensee, application for licensure and boiler certification.

Counsel advised the members of the statutory provisions pertaining to the filing a complaint, requirement to possess an appropriate license, potential violations and the imposition of administrative penalties and referral for criminal prosecution.  Mr. Kraft advised the Board that The Boiler Rules Board can issue violations to boiler owners.  
STATISTICS:

The Board reviewed the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of May 2013 and the cumulative statists. 
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	5
	5
	0
	100%

	Grade 2
	3
	0
	3
	0%

	Grade 3
	4
	4
	0
	100%

	Grade 4
	13
	5
	8
	38%

	Grade 5
	6
	3
	3
	50%

	Total
	31
	17
	14
	55%


EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 11:05 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to       §10-508(a)(8) of the State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland. The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding an applicant for licensure. 
Motion (V) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr.  Sanders and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting.

Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Sanders and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the Executive Session.

BOARD MEETING:

Motion (VI) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Sanders and unanimously carried  to cancel the Board meeting on August 20, 2013, due to scheduling and projected lack of quorum.

LEGISLATIVE PROPOSALS:
Mr. Papavasiliou discussed the Department’s legislative proposal process and the focus of the upcoming session.  
APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 2 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 6 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination. 

The Board approved 1applicationsto take the 5th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending 3 applications to take the Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board denied 1 application, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate his experience.
ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Sanders, by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:45 p.m.
_____________________
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Harold Norris, Chair                                                    
Date
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